DIVISION COUNCIL MEETING 

HUMAN RESOURCES

April 11, 2001

Attendees:  Wade, Quarles, Waller, Jeffrey, Franklin, McCoy, Perez

Absent:  Johnson

1. Murriel and Roxanne will input information from “Persons with Disabilities - Mandatory Survey” form on HRS.  Valerie will file forms in employee’s medical files.

2. Excess birthday lunch money will be used for quarterly clean up day luncheons.  We will review at end of year whether we are collecting too much money per individual.

3. Valerie will have students file Computer Use Agreements in personnel files.

4. Recruitment files need to be retained three years, after that they can be destroyed.  Basement storage area needs to be cleaned up and files can be destroyed.  Will submit for Board approval to have files destroyed in July.

5. Allene, Valerie, Roxanne and Murriel shared information obtained from their visit to Pasadena Community College.  As a result, some clean up and changes have already occurred.  

6. Valerie and Allene will attend Automated Communications Exchange System (ACES) training in May.  Flo and Roxanne will also be trained as back-up.  This system will allow HR to input health enrollments and changes on-line.

7. For the safety portion of our meeting we discussed keeping the back safe.  An article was submitted to all.

8. Marcy shared the Unit Action Plan which she submitted on behalf of HR. 

9. Allene will check with Alex regarding the status of our Web page.

10. Our next Division Council Meeting will be Tuesday, May 1 at 10:00 A.M.  

